Report from Brundall Allotment Association (BAA) to the Brundall Parish Council Annual Meeting being held on 11th April 2022.

Our Association is the member group for Allotment Holders at located at Brundall Countryside Park, the allotment grounds is one of the land areas managed by the Parish Council.
BAA helps the Parish Council to look after the Allotment Site, and we look after the association members interests at the site. All Allotment tenants are required to be members of BAA.  Since the site was set up, many of the plots have been sub-divided, and most people now have smaller plots.  We have in excess of a hundred allotment holders and members of the association include family and friends who use the site regularly.
We are a self-funding group, with the Parish Council collecting rents from the allotment holders, and the monies being used for site maintenance, development of the site and bills relating to the facilities provided.  We work in association with the Parish Council and report regularly to them at meetings of the Land Management Committee during the year.  We must thank the Land Management Committee and the Deputy Parish Clerk, Claudia Dickson, for all their kind assistance.  
In the last year, we have begun to hand back responsibility for the allotment waiting list and the signing up of new tenants to the Parish Council.  
There has been a rent reduction for each allotment this year, the price is now £40 per year for a full plot. This was because income from the rental monies has in the past exceeded expenditure.  A reserve account has been set up by the Parish to hold the previous overpayments by the allotment holders and I understand will be used for any major expenditure or projects in the future.
One of the BAA projects which has been completed in the last 12 months has been the Polytunnel.  Erection of the polytunnel was delayed during the initial Covid 19 restrictions.  The Polytunnel has now been erected, and the inside has been fitted out with benches and floor areas, which have been let to allotment holders for use this season.  I must thank all my colleagues for their hard work on the both the set up of this, making the benches, circulars sent out and organizing a door rota for the spring and summer season.  This is a facility we hope will benefit members for years to come.
Whilst the site was open throughout the Covid 19 pandemic, some of the maintenance tasks, which needed to be undertaken by groups of people have over the last year gradually been started again.  We are planning to have our first BBQ in May this year, and I am sure that all the members will be looking forward to having social events again.




